
 

 

 
 
 
 
29 November 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident family members 
 
Thank you for your support over the last two weeks as we managed the outbreak at Fairfield.  We have 
been working closely with the Public Health Unit and they have announced this today that the outbreak 
has been declared over. 
 
This means we are able to accept visitors effective immediately in line with current NSW Health orders:   

 Residents are permitted to have two fully vaccinated visitors aged 12 years and over, plus two 
children aged under 12 years per day. 

 Visitors aged 12 years and over must have received a second dose of a COVID vaccination at least 
14 days prior to their visit.  Children under 12 years are permitted to visit provided they are 
accompanied by a fully vaccinated person 

 Where visits include a child under 12 it is strongly recommended, where possible: 
o the visit is in an outdoor area 
o the child should wear a mask 
o the child should have Rapid Antigen Testing (RAT) just before the visit 

 Visits should not be in any inside communal areas. All visitors must wear a surgical mask while 
visiting indoors.  

 
We are extremely proud of the effort of all of our staff at Fairfield who have stepped up and assisted in 
caring for our residents.   
 
Our Outbreak Management Plan was initiated from the beginning and we are very proud of our actions 
to prevent this outbreak transmission spreading through the Home. 
 
We are looking forward to having you visit the Home once again.  
 
Yours truly 

 
GRAEME PRIOR 
Chief Executive Officer 


